3675 Flint Road
Stanley, NY

August 14, 2012

The special meeting of the Seneca Town Board was called to order at 7:00 by Supervisor John Sheppard.  Present were:

Charles Smith, Councilman


Andrew Wickham, Councilman

Howard Keeney, Councilman


Jason Mosher, Councilman

Terri Quartaro, Town Clerk


Shana Jo Hilton, Assessor

Jerry Hoover, CEO

Supervisor Sheppard led the pledge of allegiance.  Agenda was approved on motion of Councilman Keeney, seconded by Councilman Smith and carried unanimously.

Privilege of the floor was offered to Cynthia Hsu who asked whether the noise study results were available as a public record.  Supervisor Sheppard stated that will be covered in the next few minutes.

The only agenda item tonight is the environmental easement for the town transfer station property.  Supervisor Sheppard gave a presentation explaining the timeline of events up to date.  On June 21, the County Board of Supervisors passed a resolution (311-2012) identifying the intent to transfer ownership of 80 acres of landfill property to remediate the loss of ag land. Subsequently, the resolution did not meet the approval of Casella. At the July 23 public works committee meeting, they voted to forward a resolution to the full board that would rescind 311-2012. At the August 2 Board of Supervisors meeting, that resolution to rescind was laid over by Supervisor Sheppard, delaying a vote until August 23.   Casella is requesting that the town grant an environmental easement for the transfer station property as part of a new resolution to be presented to the Board of Supervisors.  
Some of the findings from the noise study conducted by B&L were explained by Supervisor Sheppard.  Katie Bennett Roll claims that the allowable noise level has increased at the boundary of the landfill and that led to her lawsuit being filed.  Cynthia Hsu asked whether the board members have seen the records regarding the gasification project and the noise study pertaining to that.  Dick Eaton stated the equipment being made today has much less noise levels than that of older models.
RES #35-12 Authorization for the Supervisor to sign an environmental easement agreement with Casella at a time of his choosing was approved on motion of Councilman Smith, seconded by Councilman Mosher and carried unanimously.

Supervisor then requested an executive session at 8:00 to discuss litigation with the attorney.  Motion offered by Councilman Wickham, seconded by Councilman Smith and carried unanimously.

At 8:38 Councilman Keeney offered a motion to exit the executive session and return to regular meeting.  Motion seconded by Councilman Mosher and carried unanimously.  No action was taken during the executive session.  With no further business, the meeting was adjourned on motion of Councilman Keeney at 8:39, seconded by Councilman Mosher and carried unanimously.

Terri Quartaro, Clerk

Town of Seneca

